CASWELL COUNTY BOARD OF EDUCATION MINUTES

April 27, 2015

The Caswell County Board of Education met in regular session on Monday, April 27, 2015, at 6:30 p.m. in the Small Auditorium of the Caswell County Civic Center.  Members present:  Chairman June Dailey, Vice Chairman Gladys Garland, Sylvia Johnson, Donna Hudson, Mel Battle, Betty Sartin, and Ross Gwynn.  Others present include Superintendent Dr. M. Brock Womble, Dr. Sammy Shields, Nicole McGhee, Carol Boaz, Shannon Dennison, Evangelina Balmori, , Jerry Hatchett, Emily Buchanan, Nicole Lancaster, Josh Trotter, Andrew Tyrrell, William Purnell, Shannon Gammon, Latore Foster, Tia Foster, Elizabeth Standafer, David Useche, Paul Robinson, and Board Attorney Ron Bradsher.  Connie Kimrey recorded the minutes.  (Note:  Others may have been present but did not sign the roster).  
I. A. 
CALL TO ORDER

The meeting was called to order and a moment of silence was observed followed by the pledge of allegiance led by Tia Foster, a student at Bartlett Yancey High School.
I. B. 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES

Gladys Garland moved, seconded by Sylvia Johnson, to approve the minutes of the April 13, 2015 board meeting as presented.  The motion carried unanimously.
I. C. 
APPROVAL OF AGENDA

Betty Sartin moved, seconded by Mel Battle to approve the agenda as presented.  The motion carried unanimously.
I. D. 
ANNOUNCEMENTS

Dr. Womble recognized Tia Foster who was selected to attend Governors School for mathematics.  Dr. Womble also recognized David Useche and Clark Casteel with the Danville Regional Foundation on the recent 1:1 Initiative.  Board members and principals were recognized for their support to this program.
I. E.
PUBLIC COMMENTS

None at this time.
II.
UNFINISHED BUSINESS
Deed of Easement – Town of Yanceyville
A revised deed of easement was included in board packets for review.  Chairman Dailey stated the corrections had been made as requested.  Board Attorney Ron Bradsher confirmed that the changes were correct.  Upon review and discussion, Dr. Womble recommended approval of the deed of easement for the Town of Yanceyville.  Sylvia Johnson moved, seconded by Gladys Garland to approve the deed of easement as presented with the attached map.  The motion carried unanimously.
III.
NEW BUSINESS

1. Consent Agenda
Dr. Womble recommended approval of the transfer requests and fundraisers with removal of the BUC Card request until more information is provided.  Gladys Garland moved, seconded by Sylvia Johnson to approve the consent agenda as recommended.  The motion carried unanimously.

Requests for Transfer

Hall, Douglas

Caswell
to
Alamance-Burlington (9th grade)

Floyd, Peiper

Caswell
to
Alamance (11th grade)

Potter, Steven

Caswell
to
Alamance (1st grade)

Fundraising Requests
Football Booster Club = Car Wash (April 17 – May 15) @ Advance Auto

Boys Basketball = Sell cotton visors (May 4 – May 27)
2. Teacher of the Year – Board Representative
Mrs. Donna Hudson volunteered to serve on the Teacher/Teacher Assistant of the Year Committee.  A meet and greet is planned for April 28, 2015 from 3:30 p.m. – 4:30 p.m.
3. Fuel Pumps 
Transportation Director William Purnell reviewed information on pricing for new fuel pumps.  The question was asked if there are any problems with the current gas tank itself.  Mr. Purnell responded there was not; however, Mr. Jerry Hatchett suggested having them inspected when they install the new gas pump as a precautionary measure.  It was suggested to include this as part of the deal once the new gas pump is purchased.  Concerns mentioned included other options to fill tanks on fleet vehicles during the installation period.  No timeframe was given.
Upon review and discussion, Dr. Womble recommended approval with Pump & Tank Shop, Inc. to purchase new gas pump at a cost of $42,869.02.  Mel Battle moved, seconded by Betty Sartin to approve the purchase of gas pump at the approximate cost of $42,869.02 (more or less) as presented.  The motion carried unanimously.  Mr. Purnell stated he did not anticipate the cost to be higher than what the quote stated.

4. Bus Cameras 
Transportation Director William Purnell reviewed information and pricing on new bus cameras.  Discussion took place regarding which buses the new cameras would be installed.  Mr. Purnell suggested replacing the cameras on the middle and high school buses first due to the discipline issues that occur.  Mr. Purnell also stated a cost savings would be to install the cameras by employees in his department.  Mr. Purnell’s recommendation will be to go with Gatekeeper Systems, Inc. for 30 buses (4-camera system) at a cost of $35,840.35.
No action was taken at this time.  The Board will review this request further when reviewing the budget with plans to implement during the summer months.

5. Summer School 
Mrs. Elizabeth Standafer reviewed summer remediation program for students at the high school.  Timeframe will run from June 16 – 26, 2015 from 8:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m.  There will be eight days of instruction, with the ninth day consisting of the EOC Math I test administration.  A preliminary figure for four employees for nine days, including salary and retirement, is projected at $7,876.41.  The transportation cost will be $1,155 for mileage and $2,182 for driver’s salaries for 3 buses/9 days.  Details were shared on how students will be identified.  These figures do not include lunch and it is not determined at this time if lunches will be hot or cold.
Questions included if students do not show up for the remediation program will teachers be made aware that their services may not be needed.  Other questions included what type of teambuilding has been planned for the teachers?  Mrs. Standafer responded that the teambuilding has not been developed as of yet.  How will this affect the high school test scores?  The highest score will count; however, it will not affect growth just proficiency.  

BREAK

At 7:26 p.m. Chairman June Dailey suggested that the board take a break.  Sylvia Johnson moved, seconded by Ross Gwynn to take a break for board members to attend the student art awards held in the large auditorium of the civic center.  The motion carried unanimously.

The board meeting continued at 8:09 p.m.

Upon review and discussion, Dr. Womble suggested approving the summer remediation program as presented.  Gladys Garland moved, seconded by Ross Gwynn.  The motion carried unanimously.  Question was asked regarding what funds would be used.  Dr. Womble stated he did not anticipate using more than $25,000 and would most likely be used from fund balance.
Other thoughts shared by Dr. Womble included a 170-day calendar to offer 10 days of remediation.  Dr. Womble asked board members to email him their thoughts on this and he would bring back more information for the board to discuss.  The board is under no obligation at this time to make a decision; it will only be for review.  Mrs. Donna Hudson questioned if this would create any issues with testing.  Dr. Womble stated that would be something he would have to look into with Dr. Shields.

6. AIG Plan 
Dr. Womble recognized the work Mrs. Carol Boaz has put in on the AIG Plan and noted the length of the document and suggested holding for the next meeting to allow time for board members to review further.  Concerns were shared by board members on the numbers of identified students and did not feel they are where they should be.

Dr. Womble asked board members to contact Mrs. Boaz to set up an appointment to review their concerns with her personally and this will be brought back to the board again during the month of May for approval.

IV.
SUPERINTENDENT UPDATES
· Dr. Womble reviewed timeframe for Oakwood renovations and concerns.
· Dr. Womble suggested the board needs to share dates they are available to meet with county commissioners as requested.  Dr. Womble stated that the county commissioners did not receive the Caswell County Board of Education budget before the April 21, 2015 Board of Commissioners meeting.   It was his understanding that the budget the county commissioners received from the county manager did not include teacher supplements or the signing bonus.  Dr. Womble stated he has spoken with the county manager and the budget was sent over on Friday, April 24, 2015.  The county manager indicated that work sessions will be set up to meet with departments in the near future.  Dr. Womble suggested giving six dates that would work for a joint meeting to discuss plans for a new high school.  The following dates were agreeable:  May 28, June 11, June 18, June 25, July 2, and July 9.  Meeting will begin at 6:00 p.m.

· Dr. Womble shared information regarding summer schedule for 12-month employees.  Dr. Womble stated he preferred a 4 ½ workday week; however, maintenance and transportation will be working a 4 day/10 hour work week.  Concerns were shared and Dr. Womble will bring back his recommendation at the next meeting.

VI.
REPORTS
· Monthly Financial Reports
Questions were asked of Finance Director Shannon Dennison regarding the financial reports as presented.  Concerns noted included additional revenues not being brought to the board as a budget amendment.  Mrs. Dennison stated these additions are listed as additional funds received to date under local funds.  Chairman Dailey stated that the board preferred to see any additional money that comes in as a budget amendment.

VI.
CLOSED SESSION

Gladys Garland made a motion to go into closed session for the purpose of considering a personnel action that involves an officer or employee of this Board (NC General Statute 143-318.11(a)(6); and for the purpose of discussing information that is privileged, confidential or not a public record (NC General Statute 143-318.11(a)(1) and to confer with legal counsel.   Mel Battle seconded the motion.  The motion carried unanimously.
VII. 
OPEN SESSION

Ross Gwynn made a motion to return to open session.  Gladys Garland seconded the motion and the motion carried unanimously.
VIII.
PERSONNEL LISTING
Dr. Brock Womble recommended approval of the personnel as presented and approval of transfer requests discussed in closed session.  Mel Battle moved, seconded by Gladys Garland to approve personnel and additional transfer requests as presented.  The motion carried unanimously.  
	Employment
	

	Maintenance
	Bruce Powell – Eff. 5/11/15

	
	Donald Gryder – Seasonal Maintenance – Eff. 4/28/15

	Retirement
	

	N.L. Dillard Middle School
	Dianne Watson – Technology Lab – Eff. 7/1/15


Requests for Transfer


Garland, CeQuon

Guilford
to
Caswell

12th grade


Thomas, Tiahna

Guilford
to
Caswell

12th grade


(finish out 12th grade at Bartlett Yancey High School)


Garland, Cequria

Guilford
to
Caswell

9th grade


Garland, DeQuon

Guilford
to
Caswell

8th grade


(remainder of the 2014-15 school year) / tuition will apply

IX.
COMMUNICATIONS

· None at this time other than those listed on agenda
X.
BOARD MEMBER OBSERVATIONS

· None at this time.
XI.  
ADJOURN
Ross Gwynn made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 10:35 p.m., Sylvia Johnson seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.  The next regular meeting of the Board of Education will be held on Monday,  May 11, 2015, at 6:30 p.m. in the Whitley Administration Building.
_______________________________                               _____________________________

              June B. Dailey                                                                                      Dr. M. Brock Womble
                 Chairman                                                                                             Superintendent
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